Hi Dan,

Thank you for the email,

For the objection to be relevant I would need your full address.

Kind regards

Chris Ward

Licensing Officer

South Ribble Borough Council

2: 01772 (62) 5330

: Civic Centre, West Paddock, Leyland, PR25 1DH

ூ: southribble.gov.uk <u>■</u>: <u>cward@southribble.gov.uk</u>







Investing In People | GOLD .

One council | One team | Creating excellence

"Awarded the best place to live in the UK"

From: Gillam, Dan (UK)

Sent: 22 November 2018 16:08

To: Licensing <Licensing@southribble.gov.uk>

Subject: Application for extended hours at Indigo, Fleetwood Street

Dear Sir/Madam,

I have recently been made aware of an application by Daniel Hindle, owner of Indigo, 1a Fleetwood Street, Leyland aka Knights of St Columbus. I wish to lodge a formal objection to this application for the following reasons:

I live in Fleetwood Street and, since moving there in 2007 have had to endure increasing noise levels from the premises in question following previous applications for live music. The premises has an external smoking area at the rear which is accessed by via a door from the first floor. This is often left open during performances whilst people move in and out leading to unimpeded transmission of noise directly along Fleetwood Street. The noise level is quite objectionable, particularly later on. Even with the door closed, the noise carries along the street quite clearly. I live further from the club than some and I find it excessive at times — in particular Friday and Saturday nights. I dread to think how it is for the residents next door. Thankfully the club is not open too late and things quieten down around midnight so this can be tolerated in the spirit of 'live and let live'. However, the proposal to extend through to 2.30am is abhorrent and will no doubt lead to misery for many of the residents of Fleetwood Street and the surrounding area.

The noise won't be restricted to music and will be from drunk people shouting in the streets, which happens now, but again, earlier is more tolerable. People in the street screaming at 2-3am in a residential area is not acceptable. I know there are a number of shift workers in Fleetwood Street and such extended hours and associated noise increase will probably affect them even more than me.

To my knowledge, there are no bars in Leyland that stay open as late as is being proposed. This means that any extension to the hours will result in all the drunks of Leyland descending to the one place late on when all the other bars are closed. This will attract undesirable elements as well as regular folk and the potential for trouble would be greatly increased, not just for club attendees but for the residents of the area or passers-by. Because of the high